

VOL. 113

NOVEMBER 1984

OFFICERS OF THE S.T.A.R.S. CLUB

PRESIDENT - GARY ECKERT
VICE-PRESIDENT - BOB ROWE
TREASURER - STAN STANISZEWSKI
SECRETARY - CAROL ECKERT

A REMINDER

STARS MEMBERS

STARS MEETING NOVEMBER 17, 1984

Time: 8pm Site: Northminster Presbyterian Church, Buckley Rd., N. Syracuse Program: Nomination of Officers



WELCOME NEW SR. MEMBER Dick Chiovaro

WELCOME NEW JR. MEMBER
Bob Chiovaro



EXTRA!

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NEW OFFICERS OF THE OVM CLUB: President - Jim Abrams, Vice-President - Jim Stearns, Secretary - Penny Abrams, & Treasurer - Roy Fields.

THROUGH RAIN, SNOW, SLEET OR HAIL, THE MAILMAN GOES ON HIS APPOINTED ROUNDS; BUT HE CAN'T DELIVER IF THE ADDRESS IS WRONG. IF YOU MOVE, PLEASE ADVISE US OF YOUR NEW ADDRESS.

THE PLANE PROP WASH IS THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE STARS CLUB; & AS SUCH, ALL PROCEEDS FROM ADVERTISE-MENTS, SUBSCRIPTIONS, ETC. GO TO FURTHER ENHANCE THE TREASURY OF THE STARS CLUB. THE PURPOSE OF THE PLANE PROP WASH IS TO KEEP THE MODELERS OF THE STARS CLUB & SUBSCRIBERS AWARE OF HAPPENINGS WHICH INFLUENCE OUR HOBBY. THERE IS NO INTENT TO SHOW FAVORITISM TOWARD ANY CLUB, HOBBY SHOP OR INDIVIDUAL. WE HOPE YOU ENJOY OUR NEWSLETTER.



Winter is coming whether we like it or not, and now is the time to start thinking about that new airplane you want to build and have ready for the Symposium. It is going to be a two day event so let's get busy and start building. The end of the year is upon us. Don't forget to renew your AMA license. Also, the club dues are coming up. Make sure you get them to Stan Staniszewski, our treasurer, by the end of the year. With winter coming, everybody should start thinking about putting skiis on an airplane so they can fly through the winter months. It is a lot of fun and I think everyone would enjoy it. Hope to see all the members at the next meeting. Good and safe flying to everyone.

Gary Eckert

THE FIRST FLIGHT OFF FROM THEIR NEW PAVED RUNWAY WAS 10-15-84...WELL DONE GRENADIERS...THAT'S A MODEL AIRPLANE FIELD!



The meeting was called to order at 8:07pm by President Gary Eckert. Roll call showed 19 Sr. members present. Secretarys report was read and accepted. Treasurers report was read and accepted. The Association report was given by Lon Sauter. The Symposium is going to be a two day event this year. Our club is going to do the Static Display and Dealer Booths. There is a bus trip for two days on March 16 & 17, 1985 to see the AMA headquarters and the Smithsonian. will cost \$75 per person, but if we get a full bus it will cost only \$60. Deadline for reservations is February 20, 1985. The sign for the gate is in process. The following members are on the nominating committee:

Gary Eckert, Lon Sauter and Al Mortensen. The club decided to buy a barbacue grill and Coleman stove to use out at the field for our doings. Stan Staniszewski will take care of it. The members voted in a new Sr. member Richard Chiovaro and a new Jr. member Bob Chiovaro. Meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.

Carol Eckert

Who's been getting their Christmas Presents early? Or would it be easier to ask who hasn't?

Rumor has it that KEVIN JONES found his airplane a little heavy...so Kevin just cut it in half...of course, now it doesn't fly very well...back to the old drawing board!



GOE-ZEE CORNER HOBBIES

Schulter Helicopters & Accessories

Charles Coe (315) 687-3524

217 Juneway Drive Chittenango, New York 13037

SPECIAL PRICES THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 1984

<u>Helicopter</u>	<u>List</u>	<u>Sale</u>
Superior Heli Star Heli Boy Mini Boy Heim Star Ranger Heim Bell 222	\$549.95 499.95 399.95 299.95 559.95	\$399.95 324.95 274.95 224.95 429.95
Schulter tool kit	104.95	74.95



2062 RABBIT LANE PHOENIX, N.Y. 13135 (315) 695-2448

The Professional Approach To Modeling

MARGE'S HOURS mon, wed, thurs 12noon - 9pm saturday

9am - 5pm

LON'S HOURS

mon, wed, thurs 6pm - 9pm

saturday

9am - 5pm

DATES TO REMEMBER: WE WILL BE CLOSED NOVEMBER 19TH, 21ST, 22ND, AND 26TH

USED RADIO EQUIPMENT FOR SALE

Proline Competition 5ch/5 servos & dual rate auto CHARGER, TWO STICK, ONE YEAR WARRANTY.....\$165EK 5ch Champion with 4 servos, Two stick, Fully RECONDITIONED.....\$125 EK 5ch Champion/4 servos, two stick.....\$100 EK 7ch Super Pro with 2 complete flight packs, TWO STICK.....\$1/5



LON'S R/C SERVICE IS THE SHOP THAT CAN SATISFY ALL YOUR MODELING NEEDS. WE HAVE OVER 1400 DIFFERENT ITEMS IN INVENTORY! WE SHIP VIA UPS DAILY.

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS

November 15 - CNYMAA meeting

November 17 - STARS meeting

December 11 - Aeroguidance Society Auction at the NY State Electric & Gas building on Vestal Parkway, Johnson City, NY time: 7:30pm Everyone welcome!

February 2 & 3, 1985 - 9th Annual R/C Symposium and Static Contest For further info contact Lon Sauter 695-2448

February 23 - 24, 1985 - Annual WRAM Show at Westchester, NY

March 16 - 17, 1985 - CNYMAA bus trip to AMA Headquarters & Air & Space Museum in Washington, D.C.

March 29 - 31, 1985 - 31st Annual Weak Signals RC Exposition at Toledo, Ohio

July 27 - August 4, 1985 - 59th National Model Airplane Championships site: Chicopee, Massachusetts you all there!

AMA DISTRICT II AVP REPORT

Lon J. Sauter

2062 Rabbit Lane, Phoenix, New York 13135 phone: (315) 695-2448

First of all I would like to apologize for not writing an AVP article for the past few months. We've been very busy, and there just never seems to be enough time. There will be a number of interesting modeling events coming up, and I would like to encourage all of you to participate or at least attend. The CNYMAA has elected to have a two day Symposium this year, on February 2nd and 3rd. We will need a lot of support from all area modelers. The Association meetings are held every third Thursday of the month at Walt's Hobby & Craft at 7:30pm. Please attend and bring your ideas. Also, the Association is planning to put together a two day bus trip to AMA Headquarters and the Air & Space Museum in Washington. The trip will be on March 16th & 17th, and the cost is \$75 max per person, including hotel room. If enough people are interested, the cost goes as low as \$60 per person. If you're interested, contact Walt Throne, myself, or your Association delegate. You should be receiving, or have already received your 1985 AMA membership renewal. Please make an effort to mail it in promptly so you don't miss a

renewal. Please make an effort to mail it in promptly so you don't miss a magazine issue. Next years Nationals will be at Chicopee, Mass. again. I know a lot of you are interested in participating and working at the Nats. I will be passing on information as it becomes available to me. Keep July 27th through August 4th open.

I was given a grand tour of the Grenadiers new flying sight. They have a very nice facility with a paved runway and 90 acres of air space. They are accepting members now. Contact Lloyd Beaubien or Gary Rizzo if you're inte-

rested. Until next month, happy building.



Rumor has it that along with their paved runway, the Grenadiers are thinking about putting in runway lights for night flying...they've been using car lights to check it out so far.

Next time that you see Bob Fancher, ask him why they call him "Flutter".